Caldecote Journal



10 JANUARY 2019 Are these the first to flower in the village?

February - March 2019

Caldecote Journal December - January 2019

Community Diary

January 2019

10th Full Council Meeting 08.00 in the Pavilion 10th Mobile Library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road

February 2019

7th Full Council Meeting 08.00 in the Pavilion 14th Mobile Library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road

March 2019

7th Full Council Meeting 08.00 in the Pavilion. 14th Mobile Library 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road

April 2019

4th Full Council Meeting 08.00 in the Pavilion.

11th Mobile Library 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road

18th Annual Meeting of the Parish. (Meeting of the electors.) 08.00 in the Pavilion

CALDECOTE DEFIBRILLATOR

We are continuing to raising money for a static Heart Defibrillator for Caldecote village use. Please support this very important village cause. **Gofundme.com Polly Field.**

Get together to help raise the last £1,000 needed to complete our total.

We have raised £1,081.00 so far on the **Gofundme.com** (Polly Anne Field) for our defibrillator.

Donations can be made to Polly Anne Field, Helen Cartwright, The Sidewalk Cafe or Caldecote Parish Clerk.

Thank you.

Pill Run

Owing to family commitments from March Jenny Phillips will be unable to do the Pill Run. The surgery and hairdressers have been informed. There is a poster in the hairdressers to inform users about this. Jenny has enjoyed the past four years but family must come first. She is hoping that someone else will be able to continue after February. If you are willing to take on this task please contact the Bourn Surgery.

Thank you Jenny



Services and Events St Michael and All Angels, Caldecote with Childerley

Date	Time	Service	Place
Feb 3 rd	11am	Holy Communion	St Michael's
Feb 10 th	11am	Morning Prayer	St Michael's
Feb 17 th	11am	Holy Communion	St Michael's
Feb 24 th	11am	Morning Prayer	St Michael's
Mar 3 rd	11am	Holy Communion	St Michael's
Mar 3 rd	7.30pm	Selah – Movement & Meditation	Caldecote Village Hall
Mar 6 th	12noon	Ash Wednesday Holy Communion	Tbc
Mar 10 th	11am	Morning Prayer	St Michael's
Mar 17 th	11am	Holy Communion	St Michael's
Mar 24 th	11am	Morning Prayer	St Michael's
Mar 31st	11am	Mothering Sunday morning worship	St Michael's
Apr 7 th	11am	Holy Communion	St Michael's
Apr 7 th	7.30pm	Selah – Movement & Meditation	Caldecote Village Hall
Apr 14 th	11am	Palm Sunday Morning Prayer	St Michael's
Apr 18 th	Tbc	Maundy Thursday Passover Meal	Tbc
Apr 19 th	2pm	Good Friday Meditations	Childerley Chapel
Apr 20 th	All day	Church open for prayer ("Silent Saturday")	St Michael's
Apr 21st	11am	Easter Day Family Communion	St Michael's
Apr 22 nd	2.30- 5.30pm	Childerley Open Gardens & Teas	Childerley Hall
Apr 28 th	11am	Morning Prayer	St Michael's

Flourishing

I'm not entirely sure when 'wellbeing' entered our vocabulary, but in recent years it has become a popular notion. Schools are talking seriously about the wellbeing of staff and students alike; classes are being designed to foster greater wellbeing, in part to counter a perceived loss of the stuff amongst children and adolescents. My wife was head of Enrichment and Personal Development at her previous school and 'wellbeing' was central to what this was all about.

Personally, I'm a fan of this new semantic fashion. It seems like a wholistic kind of word — more than health or happiness even — it brings within its sphere social, spiritual, physical, and psychological aspects. And thinking about whether our culture is enabling or hindering the wellbeing of children and adults alike can only be a good thing in my book. I heard on the radio the other day someone talking about basic psychological needs we have as humans. She listed them as: competence, autonomy and relatedness. These she

as humans. She listed them as: competence, autonomy and relatedness. These she suggested are the foundations of wellbeing: feeling like we're good at something, being able to make decisions and do things for ourselves, and having regular social interaction with people who know us.

These goods, she went on, were far more influential to our happiness – or wellbeing – than any material goods we might pine after. On reflection, it seems to me that these foundations of wellbeing are all being hacked away at a little in contemporary society, and we would do well to sit up and think about how we can better foster these psychological goods in our communities.

In many ways the Christian Faith is centred on wellbeing – or 'human flourishing'. At its best it asks the question of what it means to and how we might flourish as humans, and then sets about making that flourishing a reality. Like all human institutions the church usually fails to live up to its own vision, but my prayer is that the church might play its role in talking about what wellbeing is all about, and doing its bit – alongside others – to help foster it. For living well is what Jesus set us free for.

Rev. David Newton

Caldecote Open Gardens, Arts & Crafts

As the spring bulbs emerge, we are turning our attention to this year's Caldecote Open Gardens, and looking to build on last year's success. We're hoping to involve more gardens, and also once again expand the variety of points of interest to show Highfields and Caldecote off to their best.

So, if you have a hobby you'd like to share, or a budding crafts business, please contact me (Dona McCullagh) to chat about how you might want to be involved. Last year we had local artists, a hand-made jewellery stall, a classic car show, to name a few. Our only limits are your creativity!

The date of the event will be confirmed soon – look out for it on the village Facebook site and the church noticeboard outside the school.

Dona McCullagh (Churchwarden) **Email:** dona@dmccullagh.co.uk

Phone: 07761 236 998

Visit us: www.caldecotechurch.org.uk

Like us: www.facebook.com/caldecotechurch **Follow us:** www.twitter.com/caldecotechurch



Caldecote Village Institute Limited

The village hall provides a lovely setting for village activities, events, clubs, parties, weddings, christenings and business

meetings. It is set in its own grounds with plenty of outdoor space for marquees, bouncy castles or just enjoying the fresh air, along with ample car parking. The hall is also suitable for the disabled along with a sound system and hearing induction loop.

Facilities

Large Hall 10m x 8.5 m, accommodates up to 90 people Meeting room 8m x 3.5m, accommodates up to 30 people.

Fully equipped kitchen (excluding pots & pans) with a servers hatch to the main hall Table & chairs, crockery, cutlery, wine & water glass for up to 90 place settings (charges apply)

Commercial dishwasher with 4 minute wash cycle Fully licensed for music entertainment and the sale of alcohol

Village Hall dates for classes and clubs

Monday

4.10 - 4.55m Dreamcatcher dance children 3-6 5 - 6pm Dreamcatcher dance children 6+

7 - 8pm Aerobics

Tuesday

9.15 - 9.45am Pre school music group

2.30 - 3.30pm Tuesday club (2nd Tuesday of the month)
 7.30 - 10pm Womens Institute (3rd Tuesday of the month)

Wednesday

7.15 - 8.15pm Aerobics

Thursday

7 – 50pm Councillor Surgery (1st Thursday of the month)

7 - 9pm Dog training

Friday

9.15 – 10.15am Pre school music group

6.15– 7.45pm Cubs

To enquire about availability and pricing, look or book; tel. Jan Roberts on 01954 210779 or e-mail janmike.roberts@talktalk.net

The Village hall is run by Caldecote Village Institute Ltd, a registered charity and is independent, and receives no financial support, from the Parish Council.

Charity number: 1114201 Registered in England & Wales, company number 5736926



Caldecote Sports and Social Pavilion

The Caldecote Sports and Social Pavilion is located at the top of Furlong Way, looking out on to the Recreation Grounds where the local Cricket and Football Teams play. It has a car park and is within easy walking distance to the

Playground, MUGA area, tennis courts, etc. **Facilities:**

The venue has the following:
Kitchen Facilities
Meeting Room/Function Room
Home Side Changing Room and Showers
Away Side Changing Room and Showers
Officials Changing Room and Showers
Toilet facilities (including disabled)
Wi-fi facilities
Blu-ray player and large screen

Suitable for private bookings for small parties, and celebrations, as well as sports and community events.

Available for hire by individuals and organisations

Ideal for: Meetings, family functions, birthday, children's parties, anniversaries and events.



Disabled access, centrally heated with kitchen facilities, including oven, fridge and dishwasher. Audio visual facilities, baby changing and disabled toilets. Please contactCaldecote parish clerk for bookings and further details parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk

All Pavilion related enquiries should be sent to pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk

Caldecote Book Group

We meet monthly at each other's homes (hosting is strictly voluntary) to discuss our book of the month. We read a range of different genres from modern fiction to classics, biographies, travel etc. meeting on Thursdays at 7.30pm. We are keen to welcome new members, so if you'd like to pop along and see what our meetings are like please contact us to find out about the next one,



Forthcoming meetings:

Feb 21st Restoration / Rose Tremain

Mar 21st My Grandmother sends her regards... / Fredrik Backman Apr 25th The End of the World Running Club / Adrian Walker

If you are interested in coming along to a meeting please contact Hilary on 210112 for further details.

Caldecote Village Club "Your Local"

NON-MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME

- Free Fortnightly Member's Cash Prize Draw
- Pool & Dart Teams
- Large Projector Screen with HD Sky Sports & BT Sports

Hire of the Club for Christenings, Birthdays, Anniversary's, Weddings, Wakes etc. If you're looking for a venue please contact Russell Beresford to discuss

Upcoming Events:

MEMBER'S FREE CASH PRIZE DRAW

Draw Dates: Friday 8th and 22nd February & 8th and 22nd March 2019

CASH PRIZE BINGO 1st Saturday of Each Month. Non-Members welcome

Family Fun Day - BBQ and Bouncy Castles / Live Music / Quiz / Karaoke and MORE

Please also look out for signs throughout the village with more details of upcoming events

2019 MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS: A "Big Thank You" to all who have renewed their membership for 2019. We look forward to seeing you in the Club!

First time membership is only £5 for the first year.

We are currently planning events for 2019 – if there is an event you would like to see more of or something new you would like to suggest please feel free to discuss

This with Committee Members.

Further News

Interested in playing pool or looking for a new hobby! Caldecote Pool Team are looking for players. If you are interested in finding out more please ask Simon Waters for more details. The club has a friendly pool team of varying ages (17 – 40plus).

Minimum age is 16.

For more information on becoming a member please contact Caldecote Village Club on 01954 210791 or caldecotevc@gmail.com.

Open 6 days a week – Tuesday through to Saturday evenings and Saturday & Sunday afternoons

<u>Hire of the Club - Free to Members</u> - Weddings, Christenings, Birthdays, Anniversary's, Wakes etc.

Contact The Club or caldecotevc@gmail.com
www.sportsandsocial.caldecote.gov.uk-currently-un



PHILIP KINSELLA World renowned Clairvoyant Medium MONDAY 1st APRIL 7.00pm Caldecote Village Club

Tickets £15.00

Available from Polly Field 4 Furlong Way

Philip Kinsella is a widely acclaimed Clairvoyant Medium. He won the British Mediumship Award in Portsmouth in 2008. Apart from taking to platform work, he has also appeared on stage and is very much in demand for his Soul Survival Evidence. He is also the author of numerous books, some of which have been co-authored with his identical twin brother, Ronald, who is also an author and illustrator. Apart from dozens of published articles on the Paranormal, Philip has also appeared on Channel 4, Central, Live TV and Digital, Anglia News, along with radio interviews.

Village Hall Vacancy

Caldecote Village Hall is looking to find a new Bookings Officer.

This is a voluntary role of a few hours a week maintaining the diary and overseeing bookings at the village hall.

If you are interested in taking on this role or just interested in finding out a bit more information about the role, please contact:

Jan Roberts on 01954 210779 or email at ianmike.roberts@talktalk.net

THE THIRD AGE TRUST



THE UNIVERSITY OF THE THIRD AGE

Cambourne and District U3A invites you to join our expanding membership group offering a variety of interest groups. Meetings are held at the Hub Cambourne on the 3rd Friday of the month (except August & Dec) & involve a speaker and an opportunity to meet others. Further info

u3a.cambourne.org Fran Panrucker 01954710858

District Councillor News

Please note that I provide a full report to the Parish Council at its monthly meeting, so please check out the meeting minutes or my blog at www.tumihawkins.org.uk for more details on the items discussed below.



Welcome to the New Year. By the time you read this, the year will be well into January, but better late than never.

Bourn Airfield Development

As I reported in the last newsletter, Countryside Properties submitted an outline application to the Council in September 2018, to establish the access principles for the new village at Childerley Roundabout and onto The Broadway The consultation period has now ended, but you can find the details at http://bit.ly/S-3440-18-OL and follow progress In parallel, the council started Stage 1 work on creating the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) which will set out guidelines and requirements of how the development will be built out.

The council employed consultants ARUP to create the SPD, and is involving local communities in the process. I attended the first SPD workshop held in November 2018, together with parish council representatives from Bourn, Cambourne and Caldecote. We discussed the issues of concern to our communities which the consultants took away to work on. I compiled the list which you can find here at http://bit.ly/SPD-CommunityIssues.

The next stage is for a follow-on workshop which should happen in the next month or so. If you have other concerns that have not been identified in the list, please feel free to let me know.

Caldecote Village Design Statement (VDS)

I want to say thank you to the Caldecote VDS group comprising of 12 volunteers led by Phil Claridge for their hard work on the project. They have made considerable progress since my update in the last newsletter.

This VDS is guidance prepared by the community, identifying the unique characteristics of the village that we want to see included in future developments in the village. I attended presentations to the Council by the consultants and lead representatives for all 8 villages, and was quite pleased with the contents of each VDS.

One common theme, not surprisingly, is the desire to keep densities low, access to green spaces in a way that respects historic characteristics, etc. The VDS when complete will be adopted by the Council and will carry legal planning weight in determining future applications.

Linden Homes - Former Gladman site

Linden Homes have submitted two applications for this site, the first for permission to build out phase 1 (66 houses) and the second to discharge some of the planning conditions that the appeal inspector set.

I was disappointed to find that Linden had ignored some of the advice they had received in early meetings, especially about the drainage concerns in the village. They have since held a further meeting with the Parish Council and have promised to revise their plans in line with the drainage plans agreed at the appeal.

Housing Provision

South Cambs recently agreed to buy 12 affordable homes at Grace Crescent, Hardwick. The 98 homes site is being developed by Hill and the homes being purchased now is part of the 39 affordable earmarked for the site and is for shared ownership homes. The remaining 27 will be for affordable rented homes.

The Council is also buying a further 4 affordable homes at Burton End, West Wickham and demolishing two houses on Pembroke Way, Teversham and redeveloping the site to provide 5 new council houses.

We aim to build up to 70 affordable homes per year, in a bid to provide homes in the district that people can afford to live in, this being one of the aims of the new administration.

Housing Strategy Consultation

The Council is currently consulting on its draft Housing Strategy. The strategy outlines key priorities such as homes for essential local workers, those on low to median incomes, older people, specialist accommodation for young people or those at risk, accelerating number of homes built per year, types of building companies involved in the delivery, high standard of design, promoting health and wellbeing through housing and working with key partners to deliver homes for our residents etc.

Read more and comment at https://www.scambs.gov.uk/housing/housing-strategy-consultation/.

Business Rate Relief

As one of our three main priorities is to support economic growth in the district, the Lead Cabinet Member for Finance has agreed revisions to the existing Council rates relief policy to reflect the changes that government announced in the October 2018 budget. It proposed the introduction of a new business rates relief for retail premises that are occupied and have a Rateable Value (RV) of less than £51,000

So if you are small business, you can find out more about the available relief by clicking on this link http://bit.ly/NDR-Relief2019 or contact the Business Rates team at the Council for more information or to find out if you qualify.

Zero Carbon by 2050

In November, South Cambs councillors voted unanimously backing a motion at full council proposing that South Cambs will show responsible climate leadership by setting a target to be carbon neutral by 2050. The government target is 80% carbon reduction by this date.

All the work we do jointly with Cambridge City for the next local plan will look at how we achieve this objective in the design of new homes, waste and recycling services, transport networks, supply of energy, use of renewable energy etc.

We are also encouraging those that can do so to retrofit energy saving features in their homes to make, and reduce air pollution by using more energy efficient forms of transport etc.

Transport - The Cambourne to Cambridge (C2C) Busway

The Greater Cambridge Partnership has decided to start work on Phase 2 of the busway. As a start, parish and district councillors representing communities along the route are being invited to a workshop at the end of January.

The GCP has also issued an report giving update on the progress of the C2C Busway project. You can read and download it from this link http://bit.ly/C2CDec2018Update. It focuses

on Phase 1 of the busway project, and shows the preferred route alignment as being the one the GCP consultants have been pushing from the start, the off road option that cuts through Coton, West Cambridge and ends at Grange Road! How the buses get routed to the city after that is still very unclear

Here to Help You

If you have moved into the village in the last couple of months, welcome.

Please feel free to contact me in the usual ways if you need help with South Cambs council services (planning, housing, housing repairs, benefits, council tax, bin collection, environmental health, noise nuisance, etc).

You can also contact me by phone 210840, email tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk, @CouncillorTumi on Twitter, Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/, and on my Contact Me page on my website www.tumihawkins.org.uk. I also post up articles on my blog from time to time, so check it out for details of some of the items I have touched on here.



Caldecote Primary School

Happy, Healthy, High-Achieving

Happy New Year to everyone!

The new term has started with lots of fun and excitement – especially in our Year 1 class where everyone became 'Pirates' and went on a treasure hunt.





Unfortunately, our predicted budget for the coming year is bleak and we are again being urged to lobby parliament. Funding for Special Educational Needs is being most affected and we urge everyone to sign the petition to try and secure a better funding deal for Cambridgeshire schools

https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/232220

We have also been asked to send out a plea for foster carers as this service is nearing crisis point. The message we are asked to send is:

"Have you ever considered becoming a foster carer? If so, now is a great time to start your fostering journey as Cambridgeshire County Council's fostering service is currently recruiting carers to a wide range of rewarding roles. We are particularly keen to hear from anyone who could provide a home to a teenager in care and offer them the help and support they need. To find out more about how you can make a difference, call today on 0800 052 0078 or visit www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering"

I am sure lots of you went to the Pantomime 'Aladdin' at The Arts theatre which was great family entertainment. You may not know that for the last couple of years we have had some pupils who have been in the supporting cast. This year is was Tess Oliver (Y6) and our ex Y7 pupils Maddie Oliver and Isabelle Nugent. Tess has written a report on her experience:

"Being a Panto Babe and performing in the pantomime Aladdin at the Cambridge Arts Theatre has been amazing! Every year, twenty lucky children are chosen to be Panto Babes, singing and dancing on stage – this year I even got a line to say! Everything started in September when they hosted the auditions. Any child could attend the first audition – there were almost 200 in total! Everybody learnt a routine and performed it in groups on the stage of the theatre in front of the director and the producer. The next day, the theatre called my parents to say that I was invited back to the second round of auditions, along with 37 other children. The second audition was more intense and I felt quite nervous. However, it was all worth it because I was selected as a Panto Babe.

There were two teams of ten kids. As the pantomime was Aladdin, we were called Team Wishee (my team) and Team Washee. Rehearsals started in November and we practised every night for two hours after school. After more than two weeks, we moved into the theatre to practice with sets, props, lighting and costumes. I had four colourful costumes for different scenes and dances.

The show was truly brilliant. There was even a flying carpet, which soared over the audience! The cast included Andy Abraham, who was on X Factor, and Wayne Sleep, who is a well-known ballet dancer who is only slightly taller than me! Everyone really loved Max Fulham (Wishee Washee) and his puppet Gordon the Monkey.

I made lots of new friends, and I keep in touch with them and we have started to organise a get-together. We all became really good friends because we are together on stage and in the dressing room for six weeks. My team did a total of 32 performances.

Tackling school and pantomime was often very hard work, since some shows ended at 9.30 pm and my parents had to drive me home from Cambridge. But somehow, I have managed to get through it all and I have loved every second! Everything about it is absolutely incredible and I would strongly recommend that any child with an interest in performing auditions next year."

Tess Oliver, aged 10

We were all so proud of Tess when we went to see the show and she made sure there was a special 'shout-out' for Caldecote Primary School.

We hope 2019 has started well for everyone and please do remember we always welcome volunteers, especially for reading with our younger children, so if you can spare an hour, please get in touch.

Mrs. Karen Stanton Headteacher

<u>www.caldecoteprimaryschool.org.uk</u> email: <u>office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk</u> 01954 210263

1st Caldecote Rainbows and Brownies

We have places available.

1st Caldecote Rainbows. Tuesdays 4.30 - 5.45 pm. Caldecote Sports Pavilion, Furlong Way.

Rainbows is our section for girls aged 5 to 7.

Rainbows is all about developing self-confidence, building friendships, learning new things and having fun. Girls get their hands dirty with arts and crafts, trying out cooking and playing games. Rainbows is all about learning by doing.

1st Caldecote Brownies. Tuesdays 6.00 - 7.45 pm. Caldecote Sports Pavilion, Furlong Way.

Brownies is our section for girls 7 - 10.

Through regular meetings, special events, day trips, sleepovers, camps and holidays, Brownies learn new hobbies, play music, cook and get adventurous outdoors. Girls can also extend their knowledge and abilities by working towards Brownie interest badges, covering many different hobbies and activities.

If you would like to put your child's name down for Rainbows or Brownies please register on Girlguiding uk. Or contact Polly Anne Field on 01954 212230.

1st Caldecote Rainbows and Brownies are looking for an enthusiastic helper (over 18) for Tuesday evenings.

Rainbows starts at 4.30 pm and Brownies starts at 6.00 pm. We meet every week in term time and an occasional weekend for something special. We meet at Caldecote Sports Pavilion. It is a fun filled evening of life lessons, crafting, cooking, science, drama, games, singing and sometimes some pretty fantastic parties. If you can spare a couple of hours a week to help out please get in touch with me on 01954 212230. I know you will love every minute of it!.

Caldecote Tuesday Club

Our group meets at the Village Hall every second Tuesday in the month, any persons oner 50 would be made very welcome, so please if you are able to join us, please come along. We had quite a busy December, during which we were invited to a Christmas get together with Toft group for an informal sing along and lots of seasonal refreshments. It was a lovely afternoon, we were made to feel very welcome.

We also held a Fish and chip evening in our Hall, which was well supported and very enjoyable. We also met for a meal at Hertford Mill, which everyone thoroughly enjoyed and will be repeated again this coming month. Then we had our Christmas Dinner at Doubletrees, which was very good and again very well attended. We also held our group Christmas party with friends from neighbouring villages, we played music bingo and had a

festive quiz and enjoyed the lovely spread, sherry etc., provided by our members, altogether a lovely afternoon, we all felt ready for Christmas after all that.

In January we had a really interesting talk by David Newton our team vicar, who kept us all well entertained for almost an hour, after which refreshments were served, and chance for a 'catch up' natter.

We are looking forward to other events this coming year, and hopefully talks to our group as often as we can arrange them.

So if you are actively retired and feel you might like to join us, **dont be shy, give us a try**. Tuesday Club



Ages 3 to 6 NEW!

Time 4.10 to 4.55pm - Caldecote Village Hall

Fun filled general gymnastics class using music and props focussing on stretching, floor and partner work. (limited spaces still available)

Ages 6+ 5-6pm - Caldecote Village Hall.

Gymnastic floor skills and acrobatics combined with apparatus such as balls, hoops, ropes and ribbon. (spaces still available)

£5 per drop in or discounted half termly fee. 10% discount applies for siblings. For any queries or to book a place please contact Tracey on 07775784195. or visit my facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/dreamcatcherukdance/

Watch for updates on our facebook page or email me for further details. tracey@dreamcatcheruk.com

If you are interested in any other classes eg adults stretch and relax or a mum's ribbon/hoop fitness class, please get in touch. I would love to hear from you!

Caldecote, Dry Drayton and Hardwick Community Car Scheme (Doctor's Run)

The car scheme is there for anyone who needs taking to essential destinations and has no other means of transport. Last month the scheme as a whole did 1759 miles of driving for largely medical connected visits but also including valid social runs. We give a big thank you to our co-ordinators and drivers. Without them this help could not be achieved and in this rural area people who cannot drive would be stuck for getting to essential facilities.

We have had another change of co-ordinators. These are now:

Lizzie Coe Tel. 01954 211838 Gillian Stott Tel. 01954 210942

Nicky Kerr Tel. 075 394 29494 or email: kerranica@gmail.com

Emergencies only – Sheila Stephenson Tel. 01954 210638

If there are no replies and the lift is urgent please ring for a taxi. **Panther Taxis** are 01223 715715 **Cambridge Country Cars** are 01954 211742

URGENT NOTE FOR PASSENGERS

Please note some changes to our rules for 2019

1) If you need a lift please ring co-ordinators - ONLY between the hours of 8.30am until 5.30pm on week days. Do NOT ring evenings or at weekends or on Bank Holidays.

N.B. Our co-ordinators and drivers are all volunteers with their own family life and it is very disruptive to them all to be rung 'out of hours'. They are all so kind fitting the driving into their busy schedules that people ringing late at night or very early morning/weekends bank holidays etc., as has been happening recently, is unfair. It is these volunteers who make the lifts possible and available. Please also note - weekend runs must be arranged in advance on a weekday.

2)Please give ideally at least 48 hours notice for an appointment at a surgery and longer than this for a hospital appointment. Also please give as good notice as possible for other lifts needed. The more notice you give the better chance you will have of getting a driver.

Passenger's costs/ driver's petrol reimbursement.

- 1) The above co-ordinators will link you with a driver who will come and pick you up at an agreed time, take you to your destination and deliver you home. All the drivers are volunteers and are only reimbursed for their petrol. Thus for each run to Comberton or Bourn the passenger pays the driver £3.50. For all other runs the passenger pays the driver 30p per mile of the journey. The mileage is calculated from the driver's front door to the destination and back again. Currently when the mileage is submitted to the County Council by our treasurer (roughly every six months) Cambridgeshire County Council reimburse the drivers an additional 15p per mile for the mileage they have driven. This is one of the reasons we need plenty of drivers so that the passenger can ideally be near to where the driver lives, thus cutting costs. All drivers are DBS (originally CRB) checked.
- 2) Only residents / passengers from the Caldecote, Dry Drayton and Hardwick villages are included in the £3.50 scheme charge. All other villages such as Knapwell, Bourn, Little Eversden, Cambourne and others are charged at 30p per mile wherever they are going. There is always a minimum charge of £3.50 with the exception of charges for runs simply down the road and back within the same village e.g. for local residents within Hardwick and Caldecote. Please ask the driver about these.
- N.B. Due to increasing demand we urgently need new drivers in all villages. The scheme can't exist without drivers and passengers are always so grateful.

Currently we have a special need for drivers from Dry Drayton. Over the last 3 months we have given 53 lifts to people from this village and we have no resident drivers.

If you can help in any way please contact Sheila Stephenson on 01954 210638 or email to sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. I look forward very much to hearing from you.

Pennies for St. Michael's

This Christmas we have had a good number of penny collections handed in and had it not been for all the nasty colds around we would have already counted them! However this will now have to wait a short while until everyone is better! Hopefully our new total of over £2600

will be in the next Journal!

So please if you are collecting pennies or other small coins - do carry on. They can be in any type of container or polythene bag - whatever! This Christmas jam jars have been popular - but as said any container will do!

Also if you can be persuaded to start collecting please do. Every single penny goes to the Village Church Restoration Fund so the pennies are very gratefully received. Keeping our oldest building properly maintained is an ongoing task and we do need villagers support to achieve this. There is no other financial support from anywhere else other than the village.

SO PLEASE DO HELP

When you have any pennies or bigger coins to hand in please contact Sheila Stephenson

Tel. 01954 210638, email: sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. Or simply call round to my door at 1, Porthmore Close Highfields Caldecote CB23 7ZR. If we are not in at the time please leave them by the milk crate to the left of the front door. I always check that. If you can't deliver them yourself I can arrange for them to be collected! I look forward to hearing/receiving collections of any size. It will be **fantastic** if we can break/even exceed the £2600 target in the near future !!!! Pennies of any quantity, however small, will be very gratefully received ready for the next count which is imminent. Thank you so much to everyone who already is collecting and to those who are willing to start collecting. ANY help however – however small – is very very welcome.

CALDECOTE PARISH COUNCIL.

Visitors to the Furlong Way park will notice we have had to decommission the hanging bars. This play equipment has now been removed and unfortunately will not be replaced until the new play equipment is installed.

We are looking for dedicated members of the community to help in raising funds and applying for grants, to ensure we can give our children an exciting and fun playground.

There will be a meeting at Caldecote pavilion on Thursday 24th January at 8.00pm for those interested in the future of the Furlong Way play area.

For more details, Please contact councillor Polly Anne Field.

CALDECOTE PARISH COUNCIL

Caldecote Parish Council meets at 8pm on the first Thursday of every month at the Sports Pavilion in Caldecote. Residents are welcome to attend these meetings. The current Parish Councillors are Cllr Phil Claridge (Chairman), Cllr Jack Lang, Cllr John Barker, Cllr Tumi Hawkins, Cllr Helen Cartwright, Cllr Polly Ann Field, Cllr Jamie Powell, Cllr Fiona Whelan and Cllr Gregor Jossaume.

Linden Homes

Linden Homes, the developers for the site at the top of Highfields Road, have submitted plans for phase I of the development to the District Council. The Parish Council have held a meeting with representatives of Linden Homes, at which the developers outlined their plans and the Councillors were able to raise their concerns about the departures of the plans from those originally agreed with Gladmans (the former owners of the site), particularly with respect to the proposed drainage solutions, landscape screening, pedestrian access and future management proposals.

Playground refurbishment - help needed

Residents will have noticed the recent removal of some pieces of play equipment that had become unsafe from the playground on Furlong Way. The play areas on both Furlong Way and Grayway Close are in urgent need of refurbishment and the Parish Council intends to apply for grant funding to ensure that these meet the needs of all children in the village. Help in raising funds and applying for grants is needed from members of the community – if you would be willing to contribute and are interested in the future of the playgrounds, please consider attending the meeting to be held on 24th January at 8pm in the Sports Pavilion.

Job vacancy: Parish Clerk

The Council is recruiting for a new Parish Clerk. This is a part time, home-based role (75 hours per month) that involves managing staff, overseeing the administration & expenditure of the Parish Council, communicating with principal authorities and other organisations, managing the meeting process, preparing reports, and other functions including dealing with contractors and liaising with residents. Please see the website (www.caldecote.gov.uk) or contact parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk for more information.



Comberton Library

Opening Hours:
Monday: 10am – 1pm
Wednesday: 10am – 1pm, 2pm -5pm
Friday: 2pm – 5pm
Saturday: 10am – 1pm

More details can be found on the Library Service website at: http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/library

We are delighted to be holding some children's activities in Comberton Library during February half-term. Please do make a note of and bring your children along to the following events:

Wednesday 20th February 2.30 - 4.30 pm – Family Craft Session (£1 per child) **Friday 22nd February** 10.30 – 12 noon – Lego Session (50p per child) When you are next in the library, do pick up a copy of 'What's on in Cambridgeshire Libraries', covering January to March, to see details of what else is happening in our libraries during this period.

We are also pleased to be able to tell you that we have a new season of 'The Library Presents', with a jam-packed programme of arts performances and workshops taking place in 22 libraries across the County. This includes 'O What a Beautiful Evening!' with the Opera Dudes at 7.00 pm on **Friday 8**th **February**; tickets, £7 standard, £4/£5 concessions, and a Whistler Watercolour Workshop at 10.00 am on **Thursday 14**th **March**; tickets £5 standard, £2.50 concessions. Both these events will be held at Cambourne Library. Tickets can be purchased either online or at Cambourne Library. 'The Library Presents' is funded by Arts Council England and created in partnership with Babylon ARTS." Copies of the full Spring programme are available at Comberton Library, so please help yourself to a copy when you are next in the library.

Upcoming Rhymetime sessions: 4th & 25th February and 11th & 25th March (10.30 -11.00 am). Please note that although these sessions are aimed at very young children we welcome older siblings and pre-schoolers who enjoy singing too! The sessions are great fun for both children and accompanying adults.



Caldecote Playgroup



VACANCY

Caldecote Playgroup is growing and we are looking for cover staff to help on an ad hoc basis when our staff are training or unwell. You do not need to be qualified, you just need to be enthusiastic about working with children and flexible. You will have to undertake a DBS check and a staff induction. If you are interested, please drop in or call Anesta on 01954 210857.

Playgroup Continued

Are you interested in sending your child to Playgroup? We offer flexible hours, 8am - 5.30pm, with the option of a hot lunch. Please email contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk to put your child's name on our register of interest, as early as you like!







Help us celebrate the 20th Anniversary of Comberton Twinning Association and ensure we have more anniversaries to come.

Comberton is twinned with the village of Le Vaudreuil in Normandy - near the River Seine about 10 miles from Rouen. For two decades, we have made regular visits each year to and from Le Vaudreuil, and many friendships have been formed. The aim of the group is for families, couples and individuals to experience the way of life in each other's communities, staying in homes.

In this 20th anniversary year, the French are coming to Comberton 5-7 April 2019, and we plan to go there 20-22 September 2019, by subsidised coach and Eurotunnel. We have social and cultural events planned for the April weekend, including a Bring and Share supper at the Village Hall, and a college visit with celebration lunch at Girton College.

We are seeking new families, couples or singles to help host the visitors in April. In return, you will have the opportunity to be hosted in France in September and experience the French way of life. Speaking French is NOT a requirement, although it is a great opportunity for young and not-so-young to improve their language skills.

CTA is run for members by members. For more information, see www.CombertonTwinning.org.uk. To join, contact Glynis Ellis, tel 262214, email secretary@combertontwinning.org.uk.

Don't dither - give us a call. Take part in the 'Entente Cordiale' and overcome the Brexit blues!

Happy New Year! As we embark on 2019, I am certain it promises to be another very full year, both in Parliament and here in South Cambridgeshire.



My first meeting of 2019 was with Highways England (HE) to discuss the A14 and the A428 and was joined by Councillors Lynda Harford and Ruth Betson. I asked for the meeting not only to be updated on the progress of the A14 but also to make HE aware of the concerns which residents and businesses have raised with me about the inconvenience created by the work.

When delivered, the A14 improvement scheme will provide significantly better infrastructure, but throughout the construction period, I am maintaining regular contact with HE to ensure inconvenience is kept to an absolute minimum and that all possible mitigation is put in place. A detailed summary of the meeting is on my website -

https://www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/news/heidi-allen-mp-puts-residents-concerns-a14-project-team

In relation to the A428, this Spring will (finally!) see a preferred route announcement for the new route between the Black Cat roundabout and Caxton Gibbet. HE confirmed to me that the project will cost significantly more than originally envisaged, so Treasury sign off has been the cause of the delayed announcement. I will of course provide you with details as soon as I have them.

As my newsletter can only ever be a snapshot (limited by a word count!) of my work, I keep my website updated with details of what I am doing on your behalf. If you have not looked recently, why not take a look at https://www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/. At the beginning of January for example, I posted a video on the dedicated Brexit page in which I set out my views on the looming vote in the House of Commons on the Withdrawal Agreement. (By the time you read this, I'm hoping it will have been and gone!)

At the end of 2018, South Cambridgeshire received some fantastic news - Addenbrooke's is to get a new children's hospital. The need for a dedicated children's hospital in our region has been talked about for longer than I have been on the scene, so it is wonderful that it will now be delivered. The Health Secretary, Matt Hancock, confirmed that up to £100 million will be contributed by Government. We all know Addenbrooke's is a centre of excellence and this new children's hospital will enable them not only to continue to provide first class care in a new purpose built hospital but will also free up valuable space in the existing building. Looking ahead, 2019 promises to be a big year for Addenbrooke's as the Royal Papworth Hospital moves to the site and plans for a train station pick up pace!

Bringing improved infrastructure and increased funding to South Cambridgeshire are key priorities for me so I am pleased to share with you a number of recent announcements about the next financial year.

Cambridgeshire County Council received a funding boost, with an increase in core spending power of 5.7%, taking the Council's funding allocation to £386.5 million. This increase in core spending power is more than double the average increase in England. This is a very welcome boost to spending on services in South Cambridgeshire.

The Autumn Budget also announced £6,294,319 for Cambridgeshire for adult and children's social care to help alleviate winter pressures on the NHS.

I continue to press for improved funding for our schools, and am working on a new campaign to drive the message home hard to Ministers, ahead of this year's major Government spending review.

Cambridgeshire Police have seen an increase in their funding from central Government and in addition, the Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) has launched a consultation on the Police's share of Council Tax for 2019/20. Last year, the PCC introduced a new structure for local policing which brought an additional 50 officers to the front line. As a result of last year's increase in the policing part of the council tax, a further 55 officers were also recruited and are now in training.

The PCC is proposing an increase to the Police's share of the Council Tax of £2 per month per household (based on a Band D property). Please have your say - http://www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk/say-police-funding-cambridgeshire-2/

On the 24th January, I will be joining the Commissioner and the Chief Constable for a public meeting on policing at Swavesey Village College, Gibraltar Lane, Swavesey CB24 4RS between 7 and 9pm. If you would like to hear more about the plans for policing in South Cambridgeshire, why not come along? Registration is required and details are here - https://www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/news/heidi-allen-mp-attend-policing-public-meeting-24th-january-2019

Finally, after a long and hard fought campaign, I was thrilled to learn that The Three Tuns in Guilden Morden had been saved for the community! Guilden Morden Community Pub Ltd completed the purchase of The Three Tuns on the 21st November 2018. With investment from 267 shareholders, the pub has now been saved. I want to pay tribute to everybody who has been involved in this impressive campaign – well done!

They are now advertising for a pub tenant – are you interested or know somebody who might be? If so, please email thethreetunsguildenmorden@gmail.com. Although I'm a former landlady, I can't apply but I will definitely be paying a visit and am happy to pull the odd pint! If there is anything you would like to talk to me about, my next "drop in" surgery where no appointment is necessary is on Saturday 9th February between 10.30 and 12.30pm at Caxton Village Hall, Gransden Road, Caxton, CB23 3PL. My next "by appointment" surgery will be between 3 and 5pm on Friday 1st March at Melbourn Community Hub, 30 High Street, Melbourn, SG8 6DZ. If you would like an appointment, please do call my office. In the meantime, if you would like to contact me, please email heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk or call my office on 01223 830037.



Join us this February and enjoy some fresh air and exercise in the beautiful local countryside.

Volunteer Woodland Work at Wandlebury - Weds 6 Feb: 10am to 3pm

Come and help us care for our green spaces and the wildlife that thrives in them. This February our volunteer work party will be assisting with vital woodland work. All instruction, equipment and tools provided. Wear tough clothing and footwear, and bring a packed lunch. No need to book, just turn up. Meet at the car park noticeboards at Wandlebury Country Park, CB22 3AE.

February Half Term Holiday Bushcraft (5-12 years) - Mon 18, Tues 19 Feb: 8.30am to 4pm

Holiday Bushcraft at Wandlebury is designed for children ages 5-12 and is run by experienced, qualified teachers from the outdoor learning experience group, Wild Thyme & Embers. All basic bushcraft techniques suitable for this age range will be taught. Booking essential. Further information visit wildthymeandembers.co.uk. Wandlebury Country Park, CB22 3AE.

Volunteer Work Party at Coton Reserve – Scrub Clearance - Tues 19 Feb: 10am to 3pm Help us care for our green spaces and the wildlife that thrives in them. Get active, meet new people and enjoy learning about your local environment assisting with vital scrub clearance. Please come along and lend a hand! All instruction, equipment and tools provided. Wear tough clothing and footwear, and bring a packed lunch. No need to book, just turn up. Coton Reserve, Grantchester Road, CB23 7PZ.

Half-term Activity with Vital Spark - Wed 20 Feb: 9am to 12pm

Half term activity for children with Vital Spark Theatre, a Cambridgeshire-based company specialising in working with young people in a creative way through drama, dance, music and creative arts. Wandlebury Country Park, CB22 3AE.

For more information and booking: email katherine@vitalsparktheatre.org

'Mooch and a Moo' Walk at Wandlebury - Wed 20 Feb: 10.30am to 12pm

Join one of our wardens on a guided walk as you make the acquaintance of the Country Park's resident highland cows.

NB: Suitable for ages 5+ to 90+. No need to book. Meet at the car park noticeboards. Free event but donations are always welcome. Wandlebury Country Park, CB22 3AE.

Wild Bedtime Stories with Vital Spark - Fri 22 Feb: 5pm

Half term activity for children with Vital Spark Theatre, a Cambridgeshire-based company specialising in working with young people in a creative way through drama, dance, music and creative arts. Wear your pyjamas, dressing gowns, onesies (and probably wellies!); bring your favourite teddy if you wish.

NB: Booking essential. Children must be accompanied. Dress for the weather. Held in the Stable Rooms, Wandlebury Country Park, CB22 3AE. £6 per child, includes hot chocolate.

Cambridge Past, Present & Future

Wandlebury Ring, Babraham, Cambridge CB22 3AE

Tel – office (Mo-Fri 9am-4pm): 01223

243830

www.cambridgeppf.org



The Caldecote Journal

The main purpose of the Caldecote Journal is to keep the community informed of local issues, events and the activities of our village organisations and to publish useful information. The Journal will also publish reports, short stories, poems and other material produced by members of the community, subject to available space. All contributions are welcome.

If you are active in a village organisation please use the Journal to report your activities and inform the community of any meetings, events and functions that you are arranging. Contributions by Email are preferred, but small articles hand written or typed are also welcome.

The deadline for the next Journal is the 8th March 2019. Please have all material to the Editors by this date.

The Journal is financed by the Caldecote Parish Council and is issued every other month to all parish households free of charge. The current Journal can be viewed on the village website: www.caldecote.gov.uk.

The Editors are: Saskia Dart

and David Phillips

Email: caldecotejournal@gmail.com

VILLAGE DIRECTORY

Please help to keep this directory up to date. If you are aware that any information is incorrect or if your group is not represented, please inform the Editors.

1st Caldecote Cubs

Meet at Caldecote Village Hall on Friday nights 6.15 – 7.45pm

Darrin Steel e-mail: caldecotecubs@outlook.com

Brownies

Meets Tuesdays 6.00pm in the pavilion Polly Anne Field (212230)

Rainbows

Meet Tuesdays 4.30 in the pavilion

Catholic Church

Contact: Melanie Ward (212714)

Email: melanie@scotsdowne.fsnet.co.uk

Cambridge Evening News

Keep them informed of what's going on. News Desk (01223 434434)

Caldecote Book Group

Monthly meetings, New members welcome Hilary Spargo (210112)

Caldecote Community Primary School

Head Teacher: Karen Stanton (210263)

School Secretary: Lesley Whitehead

(210263)

Email: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk

www.caldecote.org.uk

Caldecote Facebook Group URL

https://www.facebook.com/groups/

caldecote/

Admin Email;

caldecotefacebookgroup@gmail.com

Caldecote Journal

All contributions welcome. Saskia Dart (210526) David Phillips(210379)

Email: caldecotejournal@gmail.com

Caldecote Sports Association

New Members Welcome.

Chair: Vacant

Vice Chair: John Newby (212547) Secretary: Sue Tasker (212787)

Email: johntask@aol.com Treasurer: Saskia Dart

Caldecote Football Club

We run organised football from U6 to U17

For all enquiries, please contact;

John Miller (Secretary)

johnmiller9@btinternet.com

01954 210313

Mike Perkins (Chairman)

mike.perkins@karro.com

01954 212321

Kate Bradshaw (Club Welfare Officer)

Kate.Bradshaw@reach-contact.com

01954 211180

Care Clubs

Nichola Church careclubs@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 01954 212636

Caldecote Primary School, Highfields

Road, Caldecote

County Councillor

Lina Joseph

Mob: 0740 23 51821

Email:

Lina.Joseph@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Crimestoppers

Call in confidence, you do not have to give your name.

0800 555 111

District Councillor

Tumi Hawkins (210840) Mob:07802 323269

EmailClir.Hawkins@scambs.gov.uk &

Tumi@TumiHawkins.org.uk
Blog: www.TumiHawkins.org.uk

Twitter; @CouncillorTumi FB page: @itsCouncillorTumi

Drop-in surgery on first Thursdays of the month 7pm to 7.50pm at the Village Hall

Doctors

Bourn Surgery

Emergencies 719313 Appointments 719469 Repeat Prescriptions Fax 01954 718012

Comberton Surgery

Appointments/Emergencies 01223 262500 Repeat Prescriptions 01223 262399

A prescription service is available from the Village Shop.

Doctors Run

The Community Car Scheme (Doctors' Run) provides transport to and from the doctors' surgeries at Bourn and Comberton as well as Addenbrooke's, Papworth and Hinchingbrook hospitals. Also other medical/dental appointments and hospital visiting. Emergency essential shopping. For transport please ring:

Lizzie Coe (211838) Gillian Stott (210942) Graham Cowell (211493) Jane Yeomans (211038) Sheila Stephenson (210638)

Cost for each return surgery run £3.50. Other journeys are costed by the driver at 30p per mile. All money is payable to the driver at the time of journey. Callers should try to give at least 48 hours notice of any request and avoid ringing at weekends.

Volunteer drivers always needed. Please call Sheila on 01954 210638.

Evangelical Church

Contact:

Steve Gaze, 01954 211900

email: minister.hechurch@gmail.com

Friends Of Caldecote Church

Contact: Roger Sylvester-Bradley

(210560)

roger.sylvester-bradley@adas.co.uk

www.caldecotefriends.org.uk

Gateways

'Something to do, something to eat,

something to think about'

Facebook: <u>bit.ly/GatewaysCaldecote</u>
Blog:gatewayscaldecote.wordpress.com

Email: alisonmyers@lordsbridge.org

Hardwick and Caldecote Cricket Club

Sue Tasker (212787) Chris Fuller (211226)

Local History Group

Sue Day (210655)

Email: <u>CaldecoteLHG@aol.com</u>

MP

Heidi Allen Hardwick. (212707) heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk 153 St Neots Road, Hardwick

Neighbourhood Watch NHW STREET CO-ORDINATORS STREETS COVERED – March 2015

Blythe Way – Rod Watt – 211314,

rodwatt@sky.com

Bosserts Way – Andrew Faulkner – 210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Cavendish Way – Rod Watt - 211314,

rodwatt@sky.com

Clare Drive: 2 to 40 evens, 1 to 59 -

Andrew Faulkner -210341,

ajfmrao@gmail.com

Clare Drive: 42 - 78 evens Vacancy,

61 - 77 odds Vacancy

Copel Close -

Copse Close – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Crafts Way - Andrew Faulkner - 210341, aifmrao@gmail.com

Damms Pastures – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Devonshire Mews – Rod Watt - 211314, rodwatt@sky.com

Dorral Dean – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

East Drive - Vacant

Flaxon Glade – Andrew Faulkner -

210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Furlong Way – Pauline Field – 07984 585149, misspolly2010@hotmail.co.uk

Goose Cross – Glenis Myson – 211179,

glenis.myson@homecall.co.uk

Grafton Drive – Kotesh Choudary – graftondrive@gmc.com

Grayway Close – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Grove Close - Max Cartwright -

maxcartwright@gmail.com

Highfields Road: 29 to 65 odds --

Andrew Faulkner -210341,

ajfmrao@gmail.com

Highfields Road: 8 to 50 evens – Andrew Faulkner -210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Highfields Road: 56 to 76 evens – Andrew McKeown – 210530.

Andrew@wrinklymacs.co.uk

Highfields Road: 67 – 131 odds – Bob

Oatham - 210330,

bob.oatham@btinternet.com

Main Street, Old Caldecote – Colin Fotland, 01954 210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com

Top of Main Street: Colin Fotland, 01954 210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com **Mill Quern** – Andrew Faulkner -210341,

aifmrao@gmail.com

Mitwell Close – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, aifmrao@gmail.com

Orchid Fare – Vacancy

Parsonage Close – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, aifmrao@gmail.com

Porthmore Close – Andrew Faulkner -

210341, <u>ajfmrao@gmail.com</u> **Porthmore Way** – Andrew Faulkner =

210341, <u>ajfmrao@gmail.com</u> **Redmore Way** – Andrew Faulkner -

210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Roman Drift - Vacant

Round House Close - Andrew Faulkner -

210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

Samian Close – Vacancy

Stargoose Close – Nick Kent – nick@k4one.com

St Neot's Road: Colin Fotland, 01954 210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com
Strympole Way: Andrew Faulkner -

210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com

The Willows – Colin Fotland - 210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com

Thorny Way – Andrew Faulkner -210341,

ajfmrao@gmail.com

West Drive: 1 to 28 – Colin Fotland – 210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com
West Drive: 29 to 52 – Sally Ann Harrod –

sallyann.pa@googlemail.com

West Drive: 53 to 78 - Neville Hawkins -

07715 422373

West Drive: 79 to 102a - Doreen Francis

-210395,

The village co-ordinator is Colin Fotland. If you have any queries or want more information, please do not hesitate to contact him on 01954 210042, caldecotenhw@hotmail.co.uk For anyone interested in becoming a Street Co-ordinator and putting something back into the village we live in, full training and support will be given, please contact Colin Fotland on 01954 - 210042 or colinfotland@btinternet.com

Parish Council

Meets first Thursday of each month at 8.00pm in the Pavilion

Chairman:

Vice Chair: Cllr Phil Claridge
Cllr John Barker (01223 264138)
Cllr Polly Anne Field (212230)
Cllr Helen Cartwright
Cllr Jamie Powell
Cllr Tumi Hawkins
Clir Gregor Jossaume
Cllr Fiona Whelan
Cllr Jack Lang (212500)
Parish Clerk:
(07456 325327)
Email parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk
www.caldecote.gov.uk

Playgroup

Meets Monday to Friday, from 8.00am - 5.30pm (with lunch from 12.00-1.00)
Playgroup Manager: Anesta Cooper

Chair: Sarah Talmage (s.e.ward.95@cantab.net) Vice Chair Jenna Hoban Secretary: Sophie Hirst

Treasurer:: Karloina Lepowska
Admission Officer: Emma Andrew
Funding Officer: Emma Andrew
Committee member: Gordon Stewart
Committee member: Helene Stewart
Committee member: Eleanor Meintjies
Committee member: Claire D'Appollonio

Contact: Tel: 01954 210 857

E-mail:

contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk
Website: www.caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk

Petcare Circle

Care for small pets while owners away. New members welcome Sarah Bell (210892)

Police

Cambourne Police Station, Sackville Way, Great Cambourne, Cambridge, CB23 6EG. Call 101. email cambourne.npt@cambs.pnn.police.uk In case of emergency, phone 999

Pre School Music Group

Tuesday 9.15am
Friday 9.15 to 9.45am in the Village Hall
Deborah Speed Tel: 01954 211438

PTA

The PTA meets every 2nd Tuesday of each new term at 8pm - all parents are welcome to come along

Co-chairs: Jayne Grey, Tracey Altmann

Secretary: Jo Place **Treasurer**: Sarah Turner

Email: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk

Rainbows

For Girls aged 5 - 7 years of age. Tuesdays. 4.30 - 5.45 pm Caldecote sports pavilion. Please contact Polly Anne Field 01954 212230.

School Governors

Please contact the school directly if you have an issue you would like to raise with

the Governors.

Chair: Kevin Vanterpool **Head**: Karen Stanton Clerk: Vicky Miles Mary-Ann Claridge Kate Duncombe Natalie Martin Renu Martindale

Rob Monk

Dominic Hordern

Suzy Reed Pippa Smith Cristina Turner

Renu Martingale Christina Turner Natalie Martin Lesley Whitehead

Social Club

Chairman: Russell Beresford Secretary: PollyAnne Fields Treasurer: John Butler

Club: (210791)

New members welcome

caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com

Sports and Social Pavilion

Available for hire. **Bookings Manager:** Key Holders: **Enquiries** pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk

St Michael and All Angels Church,

Caldecote with Childerley, one of the Lordsbridge team parishes www.caldecotechurch.org.uk

Vicar:

Revd David Newton (01223 665654) davidnewton@lordsbridge.org Churchwarden: Dona McCullagh (01223 263180) dona@dmccullagh.co.uk Nichola Fernandez (01223 263923) nicholafern@hotmail.com

Website: www.caldecotechurch.org.uk

For the retired, 50 + group. Meetings are

held on the 2nd Tuesday of the month, 2.30-4-30pm.

President: Glenis Myson (211179). Treasurer: Jean Stevens (210542) Minute Sec: Margaret Hobbs (210652)

Social Secretary Diane Wakeling

(211049)

Vets

Ashcroft, Hardwick (210250)

Village Hall

Chairman: Tom Footman (210318) Company Secretary: John Butler Treasurer: Saskia Dart (210526) Bookings: Jan Roberts (210779) janmike.roberts@talktalk.net

Michael Johnson Simon Gaultry David Phillips

Village Feast Committee

Chairman Vacant Vice Chairman Vacant Colin Fotland (Treasurer) (210042) Neville Hawkins -Mark Symonds (211569) Sue Tasker (212767)

Village Website

http://www.caldecote.gov.uk. Editor, including community events and diary:

WI

Meets every third Tuesday of the month -New members welcome.

President: Hazel Steel: (01763 269955) Secretary: Lynda Gilchrist (211448)

Youth Club

For 11 -18 year olds. Meets every Wednesday 7 - 9pm in the Pavilion during term time.

All enquiries through Connections on the night.

Are you missing or not represented in this Directory? If so, please contact the editors at caldecotejournal@gmail.com

Tuesday Club



District of South Cambridgeshire

STAFF VACANCY

Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer

The Parish of Caldecote is located south of the A428, approximately six miles west of Cambridge and three miles east of Cambourne. It consists of the older village of Caldecote to the south and the newer development of Highfields Caldecote in the north. Caldecote as a community has undergone significant growth in recent years, and further development is imminent.

Applications are invited for the post of Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer. The role will include managing staff, overseeing the administration & expenditure of the Parish Council, communicating with principal authorities and other organisations, managing the meeting process, preparing reports, and other functions including dealing with contractors and liaising with residents'. Training and equipment provided.

The ideal candidate will be a CiLCA qualified Parish Clerk, or a person willing to work toward this or an equivalent qualification, with excellent communication skills, high level of IT expertise, and an ability to be flexible with regard to the needs of the job. Some evening work required.

This is a home-based, part-time, permanent vacancy.

75 HOURS PER MONTH

SALARY SCALE (SCP 26-29)

£23,866 - £26,470 PRO-RATA

Plus home working allowance.

Closing date for applications - February 14th 2019

For application forms or additional information on the post and the Parish Council please contact the Deputy Parish Clerk on the details below:

Mrs Katy Reeves - Deputy Parish Clerk. 34 Strympole Way, Caldecote Cambs. CB23 7ZJ

k.reeves@caldecote.gov.uk or tel

(07456) 325327



Another very early bulb in flower. Photographed by the editor 0n 20 December 2018